

Committed to living out our vision:
Burnbrae learns together

Burnbrae plays together

Burnbrae grows together

School Dress Code:

There is an expectation that our children come to school in school uniform, this includes a request regarding footwear. Children are expected to wear black shoes/trainers – please consider this when replacing your child’s footwear for school.

Dog Fouling:

This is an ongoing problem in the Burnbrae community. As you know dogs are not brought into the school grounds. If you see any dog fouling in our community please report it to the Midlothian Dog Warden – contactcentre@midlothian.gov.uk
Parent Council 

Parent Council annually contribute to the following:

· Nursery leaver’s gift of a book

· P7 leavers’ hoodies
The Parent Council has recently established both fund raising and communication sub groups. The Parent Council is committed to communicating effectively with families and the school as well as supporting the school with its wish list of resources to enhance learning experiences for our children.
Ongoing support from the parent council is linked to reviewing the school handbook & P1 handbook.
School Grounds

The Parent Council has agreed to further develop a school eco garden. They have plans and costing for this area of improvement and anticipate that the garden will be developed by the end of the spring. Our children will benefit from this support and many will enjoy having quieter, calmer spaces to play and talk.

Library

The Parent Council is working together with the school in is its organisation of the library and the resources. The school is making progress with implementing Accelerated Reader as one of its reading resources to support learners from P4 – P7. Cataloguing of books and inputting data for this programme is a very big job. The Parent Council and Mrs Bleck, are working together to get these jobs done.  To find out more about Accelerated Reader please use this link: http://www.renlearn.co.uk/accelerated-reader/
Accelerated Reader produces “particularly positive effects” according to an independent study by the Education Endowment Foundation (EEF) and Durham University.

“The internet-based programme increased the reading age of pupils by three additional months in just 22 weeks. The effect on low-income pupils was even greater, with their reading age improving by five additional months in the same amount of time.”

 A longer term plan is to open up the library one evening a week to families and build up its use for the community. Watch out for more information from the Parent Council.

Parent / Carer Volunteers:

A meeting was held on Friday 28 October for people interested in volunteering with the school. Some of you unable to attend have phoned and left your details – thank you. If anyone else is interested Volunteers will support children, individually, with reading, lead an out of school craft club, netball club, school football team,  support a class or the school with administrative tasks and help in classrooms. Currently parents/carers who have linked in with class teachers are supporting classes in their Lasswade Library visits and with P4 swimming. It is intended to use the Scotland Reads programme to support individual learners with progress in reading – please use this link to find out more.  

http://www.educationscotland.gov.uk/Images/ScotlandReadsParentsLeaflet_tcm4-506434.pdf
The out of school clubs will start up in the near future. Please watch out for more information.

Are there any parent/care volunteers interested in being trained to lead with cycling proficiency for P5 – P7 children? Please be in touch if this interests you –  d.beveridge@mgfl.net
Halloween Celebrations
Thank you those who have given us their feedback on how we can improve both our organisation and communication regarding the Halloween celebrations in school on Thursday 28 October.  This is the vision we work towards:
Burnbrae learns together

Burnbrae plays together

Burnbrae grows together
Your feedback is extremely valuable and helpful. 

How does my child learn at school?
This is a question that is brought up regularly. The school text families and asked for the time of day that suited you most to find out more. The majority of responses were for an evening. Tuesday 01 November is the date for the first of such opportunities to find out how your children are learning and to talk about how school checks progress. At Bacon Buttie on Friday 28 October after a session demonstrating a reading workshop, a representative group of families asked if they could hear more about how children are learning numbers. This is likely to take place as part of Bacon Buttie on Friday 25 November. 
Nursery Big Dig

The dig took place on Saturday 29 October. It was well supported by families and staff across the school. The following work was completed during the 2 hour session:

· water wall 

· music wall

· planting of tyres

· shed made water tight

· sand pit cleaned out and refilled

· sand dispersed around the grounds

· parking spaces painted

· house moved to link with willow entrance

· digging area established

Look out for more information about other opportunities to work together – the team are considering how to maintain the outside area –pass your ideas to them please

Nursery children can benefit from these improvements as of this week. Burnbrae Nursery team are continuing to develop the resources for indoors also as well as considering how they more effectively plan for the children’s learning. Burnbrae Nursery awaits a Care Commission inspection to support and challenge its progress and our children’s experiences.

P5- P7 After School Drama Club:
The club takes place from 1515 – 1630 on Tuesdays after school for P5 – P7 children and is led by Miss Coatham, Mrs Hill and ( when available)Mrs Beveridge. The club is rehearsing for Cinderella Rockerfella which is a pantomime. The club will perform for the community in February 2017.

Dates for the Diary
07 November – 1700 – 1900 – HT drop in

16 November -  Parent Council – AGM – 1900 – all welcome

22 & 24 November -  Parent/Carer Consultations – more information to follow

25 November – Softstart

                           -  Bacon Buttie & A Blether – focus – how are children learning in numeracy?

01 December -1830 – Switching on of Burnbrae Lights

03 December – Switching on of Bonnyrigg Lights

12 December - 0930 – Nativity

12 December – pm - whole school pantomime in school

13 December- 1330 – Nativity

14 December – pm – P1 Christmas party

15 December – pm - P2 Christmas party

15 December – Home Learning club finishes

16 December – am – P3 Christmas party

19 December – pm – P4 Christmas party

20 December – pm – P5 Christmas party

21 December – pm – P6 & P7 Christmas party 

23 December -0900 & 0945 – Christmas Celebrations – times and date to be confirmed 
